## **HGS PARENT NEWSLETTER**

Mar. 26, 2021

## **UPCOMING EVENTS**

- Deadline for Yearbook Orders
   Fri.. March 26
- Haven Recreation Summer Ball Deadline Fri., Mar. 26 at 5:00 p.m.
- •NO SCHOOL Fri., April 2
- Haven Community Easter Egg Hunt
   Saturday, Apr. 3 (11:00 a.m.-Football Field)
- •NO SCHOOL Mon., April 5



Due to Covid-19 precautions, the scheduled HGS Vocal Music programs on April 22nd will not be taking place. We look forward to starting next school year fresh with lots of singing, recorders, and programs. Thank you, as always, for supporting Music in our school.

## State Assessments Planned for April

Grades 3-6 will be taking state assessments in the month of April. Please make sure your child is getting a good night's sleep and has a nutritious breakfast every morning. Also, ensure your child arrives at school on time and try to avoid making appointments on the days state assessments are given.

Thank you!

Roller Skating Information

I will be teaching a two week unit on Roller Skating. I work with a great vendor that provides students with roller skates & some safety gear. A roller skating wavier will be sent home soon. All students must have a signed waiver on file before they are allowed to skate. PLEASE DO NOT send any money. We've had a gracious donor pay for the rental fee for ALL students. Please return the waiver by Wednesday, April 7. If you have any questions, please feel free to contact me at

contact me at sroepka@havenschools.com or by phone at 620-465-2501.

Sara Roepka PE Instructor USD 312 Haven Schools will remain in the green gating criteria for the week of March 29.

You may have heard that the Reno County Commission voted to drop the mask mandate for Reno County. Our district will be staying with the current mask expectations for students and staff until our school board takes official action at the next board meeting on Monday, April 12.



Order your yearbook on or before <u>Friday, March</u> <u>26</u>. Extra order forms are available in the office. Yearbooks are \$10 each. Please make checks payable to HGS PTO.

Haven Preschool is now taking applications for the 2021-2022 school year. We offer FREE half day preschool for 3 and 4 year olds. Children must be 3 or 4 on or before August 31, 2021. Haven Preschool is located at 202 E. 5th in Haven. Applications are available at the Preschool, District Office, or USD 312 District Website. If you have any questions please call 620-465-1103.



Thursday, April 29, 2021
OR
Priday, April 29, 2021
OR
Priday, April 30, 2021

WHERE

Haven Grade School
202 E. 4th, Haven KS

\*\*Si30 a.m.-10:30 a.m. OR 12:30 p.m.-2:30 p.m. (Apr. 29)

\*\*Si30 a.m.-10:30 a.m. OR 12:30 p.m.-2:30 p.m. (Apr. 30)

WHAT TO

PRING

Your child will be staying for the 2
hour session to participate in
activities, a screening, and snack time.
If your child has special dietary needs,
please let the school know.

Call to reserve your spot in one of the sessions at 620-465-2501 or go to www.havenschools.com and register under quick links on the Haven Grade School web-page. Your child must be 5 yrs. old by Aug. 31st to be eligible for Kindergarten.



The third grade class sent their Flat Stanley's out and have been eagerly awaiting updates on his travels, to see what he has been up to and where he has been! He will be traveling throughout the United States and abroad to Germany and Prague, Czech Republic!

Flat Stanley is a character in Jeff Brown's book: the story tells of Stanley's adventures after surviving being squished flat while sleeping by a fallen bulletin board. Flat Stanley visits his friends across the US by being mailed in an envelope. Schools all across America now use Flat Stanley and his adventures as a project designed to improve student's reading and writing skills while also promoting an interest in learning about different people and places.



ないないとないなかいないとないなかい